
Apr i l 25, 2019 

The Honorable City Council 
133 Wi l l i am Street 
New Bedford, M A 02740 

Dear Honorable Members o f the City Council: 

The Committee on Ordinances at a Meeting held on Tuesday, Apr i l 09, 2019, considered a 
W R I T T E N MOTION, Councillor Abreu, requesting, that the City Council engage in dialogue 
with our Health Department and the Department o f Inspectional Services about implementing 
mandatory CPR and Heimlich training and certifications for all New Bedford restaurants, bars, 
food-related cafes and establishments which seat less than 25 patrons, currently, Massachusetts 
General Law (105:CMR-Mass Dept. o f Health 590.003(A)(2) Mgmt. and Personnel) has only 
established a mandatory statewide law for all restaurants which seat 25 or more patrons that they 
must have on its premises while food is being served a person trained and certified in CPR; and 
further, a collaborative approach on the local level on this issue could help potentially save lives. 
(To be Referred to the Committee on Ordinances, the Health Department and the Department o f 
Inspectional Services.) (Ref d 9/28/17 (10/26/17-retumed unsigned by the Mayor) 

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee V O T E D : 
To recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Act ion" on a WRITTEN M O T I O N , 
Councillor Abreu, requesting, that the City Council engage in dialogue with our Health 
Department and the Department o f Inspectional Services about implementing mandatory CPR 
and Heimlich training and certifications for all New Bedford restaurants, bars, food-related cafes 
and establishments which seat less than 25 patrons, currently, Massachusetts General Law 
(105:CMR-Mass Dept. o f Health 590.003(A)(2) Mgmt. and Personnel) has only established a 
mandatory statewide law for all restaurants which seat 25 or more patrons that they must have on 
its premises while food is being served a person trained and certified in CPR; and further, a 
collaborative approach on the local level on this issue could help potentially save lives. This 
motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN C O M M I T T E E ON ORDINANCES, 

Councillor Hugh Dunn, Chairman 
HD: dmb 



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD 
CITY COUNCIL 

September 28. 2017 

W R I T T E N M O T I O N 

Requesting, that the Cit> Council engage in dialogue with our Health Department and the 

Department o f Inspectional Services about implementing mandatory CPR and Heimlich training and 

certifications for all New Bedford restaurants, bars, food-related cafes and establishments which seat 

less than 25 patrons, currently, Massachusetts General Law (1()5:CMR - Mass Dept. o f Health 

590.003(A)(2) Mgmt. and Personnel) has only established a mandatoiy statewide law for all 

restaurants which seat 25 or more patrons that they must have on its premises while food is being 

served a person trained and certified in CPR; and further, a collaborative approach on the local level 

on this issue could help potentially save lives. (To be Referred to the Committee on Ordinances, the 

Health Department and the Department o f Inspectional Services.) 

Ian Abreu, Councillor at Large 


